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Public Partnership Forum Meeting

Thursday 22nd February 2018
Glasgow Kelvin College Haghill

Glasgow G31-3SR

Present 
Ann Souter (Chair), Jim Skinner, Morag Skinner, James Duncanson, J. Bell, Mary Macpherson, Allison Lawson, Flo Kennedy, Agnes Brisbane, George McGuiness, Ruth Matheson, Marie Cairns.
Doctor Susan McKean Allander Surgery

Leigh-Ann Williamson Practice Manager Allander Surgery
Tony Devine Community Engagement Officer.

Apologies 
Mary Ann Webster, Lorraine, Kennedy, John Ferguson, Jamie McCarron, Brian McNally, Janette Whitelaw,
Item (1) Minutes of the meeting held on 3rd August 
Minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved 
By James Duncanson ,seconded by Jim Skinner.
Item (2) Medical Surgery Closure Allander Surgery Springburn Health Centre

The guidance issued to Boards in relation to branch surgery closures advises that it is now necessary to ensure that decisions on such matters are taken only after full consultation with local communities and other interested parties.

Doctor Susan McKean informed the Forum that following lengthy consideration, the Practice were seeking permission from the Health Board (Glasgow Health & Social Care Partnership) to close the surgery within Springburn Health Centre to consolidate service provision to our main site at 191 Denmark Street. 
Doctor McKean said that by providing services from one single site, their main purpose built surgery at 191 Denmark Street, they will be able to provide better co-ordination of care, make better use of resources and maximise the availability of GP appointments. There would be improved access to the wider clinical team including Practice Nurses and Heath Care Support Workers throughout the week. Closure of the branch surgery will mean that the doctors will be able to provide a consistent quality of service to all patients. GP and Nurse time will be saved by avoiding travel between the two surgery sites no patient will be asked to leave the practice.
Doctor McKean presentation was followed by a Question and Answer Session
Question Will the surgery have the capacity to see all additional patients?

Answer The premises at 191 Denmark Street are much larger. The building was built in 2009 with modern health care in mind and in anticipation of increasing patient numbers.  Each of the GPs has their own consulting room.

Question Are their transport links between Springburn to Possilpark?

Answer Coming from Springburn Railway Station via Springburn Shopping Centre the number 90 bus goes to Hawthorn Street (under 5 minute walk from the surgery) approximately every 30 minutes.
The Forum members accepted that the practice met all their statutory consultation requirements, however they felt that the anticipated 200 response to their patient survey was disappointing low and they suggested the holding drop in sessions at local clinics, lunch clubs, play groups were their patients would likely to be attending.

Forum members also felt that the patients at the main Denmark Street surgery                                 should have been given the opportunity to express their views on the proposals, although they accepted that there was no statuary requirement to seek their views.

Forum members thanked Doctor McKean and Anne for taking the time to come along and explain their proposals and felt that they now had a better understanding of the issues involved.   
Item (3) East End Health and Social Care Hub – Update written by Gary Dover Head of Planning and Strategy Children and Families & North East Sector
Parkhead Hospital

This building will be closed after the 16 March 2018, once the remaining adult mental health wards have moved to Stobhill Hospital, as part of our wider programme to modernise of mental health services.  The investment in new and refurbished wards at Stobhill will provide an improved quality of care and ward environment for patients.

Mental Health Resource Centre

We provide primary care mental health services and psychotherapy services from this building which is adjacent to the hospital.  In the short to medium term these services will remain at the Resource Centre but in the longer term we would hope that they will relocate to a new health and social care hub in the east end.

Parkhead Health Centre

The health centre provides a wide range of community and primary health and care services for local residents in the east end.  In the short to medium term these services will remain at the health centre but in the longer term we would hope that they will relocate to a new health and social care hub in the east end.

Proposed East End Health and Social Care Hub

Since last year the Health and Social Care Partnership (HSCP) has been undertaking engagement activity on its proposals to develop a health and social care hub for the east end of Glasgow.  The initial impetus for the hub proposal was that the quality, size and adaptability of the accommodation at Parkhead Health Centre were not suitable for the provision of modern health and social care services.  In addition, the HSCP has a number of other leased and owned properties in the north east of Glasgow which require major investment to bring them up to modern standards. 

The planned closure of Parkhead Hospital provided an opportunity for the new hub to be developed on the larger site that comprises the health centre, the mental health resource centre and the hospital.  However, as part of the normal development process for capital projects, the HSCP will undertake a site options’ appraisal that will identify all the available sites in the local area and investigate their suitability for the development of a hub.  The options’ appraisal will consider the pros and cons of each site and will be an open and transparent process involving the key stakeholders, including local residents.

Given the size of the project the Health Board and the Council will require a commitment from the Scottish Government that funding will be made available, before further progress can be made on investigating in detail the site options.  It is hoped that the approval of the Initial Agreement by the Scottish Government will also release funds to support the next stage of the development process and enable us to look more detail at alternative site options. We are keen to keep local people involved in the development process and the March event will be an opportunity to engage with service users on our hub proposals.  In addition we would welcome 1 or 2 additional local people to become members of the Project Board.

Item (4) Volunteer Charter copy of policy as presented to Public Engagement Committee
Members discussed the above document and made the following comments.

· Anyone working in a voluntary capacity should be asked complete the standard Protecting Vulnerable Groups check.
· The HSCP should send a copy of the Charter to the Scottish Council for Voluntary organisations asking them for their comments. 
North East Locality Forum Meeting dates for 2018 

18th January    22nd February    5th April   10th May   14th June 

Venue Glasgow Kelvin College Haghill Thursday G31 3SR Time 6.30pm.

If you require any more information please phone Tony Devine 0141-553- 2861 Mobile 0777-265-4641 tony.devine@ggc.scot.nhs.uk
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